
A commission to manage the “Maestro Benaiges” Scholarship? 

Although at certain moments in the life of the FIMEM some commissions have been created with 

specific and specific tasks, it was at RIDEF 2018 that some voices emerged that considered them 

especially necessary, given the circumstances of the functioning of the CA. 

The statutes of the FIMEM do not refer to the commissions and the Internal Regulations either, 

with the exception of Article 9 that says verbatim: “Before the GA, the CA proposes to elect a 

commission within the General Assembly to organize elections and voting, that the General 

Assembly must approve." So the other commissions have neither their structure nor their functions 

regulated. 

After the GA 2018 in Ljungskile (Sweden), several commissions coordinated by volunteers have 

been created, in which those who wish can register. “We found volunteers to coordinate the 

requested commissions in the Swedish GA. Do not forget to register. We would like to present your 

projects at AG 2020. " Infor 72. 

In a Letter from the CA to the movements of May 19, 2019 it is stated: “We invite you to participate 

in some international commissions, to debate and make proposals on topics of great interest to us. 

Our FIMEM Federation needs the experience, ideas and talents ... of each one of us, to make an 

important contribution to the construction of our world. We are convinced, like Mandela, Malala, 

Edgar Morin and UNESCO, that only education and culture can save the world.” 

It is clear that the commissions debate and make proposals on topics of great interest to FIMEM. 

And that the commissions are not responsible for administering the decisions of the Assemblies, 

for that is the FIMEM Board of Directors. 

The “Maestro Benaiges” scholarship has been created by a decision of the AG FIMEM 2014, held in 

Reggio nell'Emilia (Italy). 

The scholarship regulations regulate all aspects of the award; its publication, the characteristics of 

the works that can be presented, its evaluation and monitoring, the composition of the jury ... The 

jury is responsible for all the tasks of awarding the scholarship from the time it has been convened 

by the FIMEM until the conclusion of the scholarship works. The jury communicates its reports and 

decisions to the CA and the General Assembly, never to an unregulated commission that does not 

represent FIMEM. 

Therefore, the CA's proposal to create a commission to manage the “Maestro Benaiges” scholarship 

is totally inadequate for its continuity, and incompatible with the FIMEM norms. We ask the 

assembly not to approve this commission.  
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